
April 21st. 1927

C. G. Cowan, Esq.,
Honorary Secretary,
national Committee for the Celebration 
Diamond Jubilee of Confederation,
106 Wellington Street,
Ottawa, Ont.

Dear Sir:-
Let me acknowledge receipt of 

your letter of April loth having reference to the 
co-operation of the universities in Canada to make 
the celebration of the Diamond Jubilee of Confed­
eration a success. I give you the assurance that 
we shall ask our students to co-oporate in any way 
they can.

With reference to the competition 
for medals to be granted by the Jubilee Committee,
I must ask a decision on two points:
(a) Who is eligible to compete?
(b) When does the competition close?

With reference to (a) I take it that the competition is open to all undergraduate 
students. Is it open to postgraduate students 
studying here, and is it open to members of the Uni­
versity staff? I think it should include students 
doing postgraduate work here and, in fact, 1 sea no 
reason why members of the staff should not be allowed to compete.


